

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第一學期第二次段考《高一》英文科試題卷

考試範圍：課內 L4-L6(含習作、All in One、隨堂卷)，Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式，學測字彙王 U4-U6 電腦讀卡代碼：02
_____年 _____班 _____號 姓名 _____

第壹部分：單選題(占 42 分)

一、詞彙題：(占 14 分)

說明：

第 1 題至第 7 題，每題有 4 個選項，其中只有一個是正確或最適當的選項，請畫記於答案卡。各題答對者，得 1 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

1. I really _____ Vic for his confidence and courage.
(A) analyze (B) awake (C) admire (D) apologize
出自【學測字彙王】U4-P.16
2. He suffered from the same illness, so he is quite _____ to my condition.
(A) shameful (B) sympathetic (C) shady (D) sexual
出自【學測字彙王】U4-P.21
3. I am a _____ guest of the little coffee shop in my neighborhood.
(A) fragrant (B) frequent (C) frustrated (D) financial
出自【學測字彙王】U5-P.24
4. Miss Tang's educational _____ is to treat all her students equally.
(A) permission (B) persuasion (C) physics (D) philosophy
出自【學測字彙王】U5-P.25
5. Our teacher puts a lot of _____ on the importance of sentence making.
(A) edition (B) emphasis (C) expansion (D) exposure
出自【學測字彙王】U6-P.28
6. For your _____, there is a list of everyone's email address in the file.
(A) reduction (B) reaction (C) recovery (D) reference
出自【學測字彙王】U6-P.30
7. Our flight _____ time has been delayed because of bad weather. Fortunately, we only waited for an hour.
(A) diploma (B) dependent (C) departure (D) demonstration
出自【學測字彙王】U4-P.17

二、句型文法題：(占 14 分)

說明：

第 8 題至第 14 題，每題有 4 個選項，其中只有一個是正確或最適當的選項，請畫記於答案卡。各題答對者，得 1 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

8. Jackson _____ I trust a lot, is a good friend of mine.
(A) that (B) , which (C) , whom (D) , who
出自【習作 U4】P.18
9. This morning I got on a bus, _____ I happened to meet my English teacher.
(A) when (B) where (C) which (D) who
出自【習作 U5】P.22
10. Janet didn't want to go to the movies with us because she _____ the film twice.
(A) saw (B) had seen (C) was seeing (D) has seen
出自【Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式】P.33
11. My father _____ smoking last year. He has gained much weight since then.
(A) gave up (B) has given up (C) had given up (D) was giving up
出自【Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式】P.33

12. Don't disturb him. He _____ for a very important test right now.
(A) is preparing (B) prepares (C) has been preparing (D) has prepared
出自【Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式】P.34

13. Up to now, she _____ twenty pounds.
(A) has gained (B) gained (C) gain (D) is gaining
出自【Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式】P.34

14. There was a sudden scream when we _____ TV in the living room.
(A) watched (B) were watching (C) have been watching (D) had watched
(B)
出自【Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式】P.35

三、文意選填；(占 12 分)

說明：
第 15 題至第 26 題，每題一個空格，請依文意選出最適當的一個選項，請畫記於答案卡。各題答對者，得 1 分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

Dogs are special animals. They are more _____ 15. _____ just pets. Have you ever noticed that dogs are able to smell things that we can't? This is because a dog's sense of smell is far more sensitive _____ 16. _____ a human's. _____ 17. _____ this reason, some dogs are specially trained _____ 18. _____ become "sniffer dogs," which use their keen sense of smell to detect certain items such _____ 19. _____ hidden drugs and weapons.

改自【課文 U4】

I am a plastic bag. When I was very young, I was sent _____ 20. _____ the factory where I was born _____ 21. _____ a convenience store. I stayed there for a long time, waiting eagerly to be used. Finally, some kids came along, bought some snacks, and took me to the beach, where they had a picnic. When it was getting dark, they packed everything up and left, but they forgot one thing—me!
出自【課文 U5】

The Statue of Liberty is a gift that France presented _____ 22. _____ America to celebrate its one hundred years _____ 23. _____ independence from the United Kingdom. The full height _____ 24. _____ the monument is 305 feet, and the statue itself stands 151 feet tall. When it was first created, the statue's copper surface was reddish-brown. Over time, the surface has turned green because copper oxidizes and changes color _____ 25. _____ age when it is exposed _____ 26. _____ the air.

出自【課文 U6】

(A) in	(B) on	(C) at	(D) to	(AB) of	(AC) for	(AD) from	(BC) than	(BD) with
--------	--------	--------	--------	---------	----------	-----------	-----------	-----------

深呼吸一口氣，準備進入閱讀素養與手寫題型

四、閱讀素養題型(第一部分)：(占2分)

說明：

第27題，請根據文章之文意選出最適當的一個選項，請畫記於答案卡。答對者，得2分；答錯、未作答或畫記多於一個選項者，該題以零分計算。

第27題至34題為題組

Having Fun with Change

Most people have habits or behaviors that they would like to change **for the better**. However, such changes are not always easy to make. So how can we make people more eager to **take action** and make **positive**¹ changes? Fortunately, the answer, which is quite simple, is to let them have fun!

Let's look at a very common part of daily life: crossing the street. People often ignore the "red man" light **signal**², which tells them not to cross. This can cause **accidents**³. To **improve**⁴ road safety, a car company **put up** a new kind of traffic light at an **intersection**⁵ in Lisbon, Portugal. Instead of standing still, a new "red man" started to dance when the light turned from green to red. The red man's dance moves were **actually**⁶ being performed by a person in a nearby **booth**⁷. Anyone could enter the booth and choose the music that he or she wished to dance to. This was really fun for both the dancer and the **pedestrians**⁸. **Thanks to** this creative idea, 81% more pedestrians followed the law and stopped at the red light. It was by adding a little bit of fun to this daily **routine**⁹ that this **experiment**¹⁰ turned out to be the perfect way to make people enjoy waiting for the green light.

At a crowded subway station in Stockholm, Sweden, another fun **twist**¹¹ was added to daily life. An experiment was **conducted**¹² with the **goal**¹³ of having people use the stairs **rather than** the **escalator**¹⁴. In the experiment, **ordinary**¹⁵ stairs were changed to look like giant piano keys, and each of them would actually produce a sound when it was stepped on. Before this, people would avoid taking the stairs, going straight for the escalator. But after the change was made, many chose to climb the stairs because the giant keys looked so interesting that they were willing to do so. Some even jumped from one stair to another to play music with their feet! Guess what! The number of people who chose the stairs over the escalator went up by 66%. People were **motivated**¹⁶ to change their habit simply because climbing stairs was now more exciting!

People can add an exciting **spark**¹⁷ to their daily routines in many creative ways. When ordinary **activities**¹⁸ become more interesting, most people are happy to join in the fun. The rewards of these changes can be big or small; the important thing, obviously, is that they **promote**¹⁹ positive behavior and help to make people smile.

--Written by Geoffrey Oxley

Word Bank

- | | | |
|---------------------------------------|---|----------------------------------|
| 1. positive <i>adj.</i> 正面的 | 9. routine <i>n.</i> 日常事務；例行公事 | 18. activity <i>n.</i> 活動 |
| 2. signal <i>n.</i> 指示燈號 | 10. experiment <i>n.</i> 嘗試 | 19. promote <i>vt.</i> 促進 |
| 3. accident <i>n.</i> 意外；事故 | 11. twist <i>n.</i> 轉折；轉變 | 片語. for the better 好轉 |
| 4. improve <i>vt.</i> 改善 | 12. conduct <i>vt.</i> 做（實驗研究調查） | 片語. take action 採取行動 |
| 5. intersection <i>n.</i> 十字路口 | 13. goal <i>n.</i> 目標 | 片語. put up 設立；設置 |
| 6. actually <i>adv.</i> 事實上 | 14. escalator <i>n.</i> 電扶梯 | 片語. thanks to 幸虧 |
| 7. booth <i>n.</i> 小隔間；電話亭 | 15. ordinary <i>adj.</i> 普通的 | 片語. rather than 而非 |
| 8. pedestrian <i>n.</i> 行人 | 16. motivate <i>vt.</i> 激勵；鼓勵 | |
| | 17. spark <i>n.</i> 火花 | |

27. What is the purpose of this passage?
- (A) To entertain readers by describing two interesting inventions.
- (B) To promote a theory that people are attracted to fun things.
- (C) To encourage readers to make positive changes in a fun way.

第貳部分:非選擇題(占 50 分)

說明:本部分共有兩大題，請依各題指示作答，答案請寫在答案卷上，若因字跡潦草，致評閱人員無法清楚辨識，其後果由考生自行承擔。作答使用筆尖較粗之黑色或深藍色墨水筆書寫，且不得使用鉛筆。

四、閱讀素養題型(第二部分)；(占 8 分)

說明：

第 28 題至第 34 題，請依上文文意指示，完成以下文氏圖填答，1 格 1 分，答案請寫在答案卷上，若因字跡潦草，致評閱人員無法清楚辨識，其後果由考生自行承擔。作答使用筆尖較粗之黑色或深藍色墨水筆書寫，且不得使用鉛筆。

Reading Strategy

Comparing and Contrasting

When you compare and contrast two or more texts, you try to find out the similarities and differences between them. A Venn diagram is usually used to show how things are alike or different.

Complete the following diagram using information from the text on the next page.

Item	Differences		Similarities
	Lisbon	Stockholm	
Location	at an (28.) _____	at a (29.) _____ station	In both examples, people were motivated to make positive changes in a (34.) _____ way.
Facility	"red man" light signal	stairs	
Change	a (30.) _____ red man light	stairs that look like (31.) _____ and produce sounds	
Percentage of People Who Changed Their Habits	(32.) _____	(33.) _____	

五、句子改寫與翻譯(占 10 分)

說明：

請依提示改寫英文句子或中譯英，並將答案寫在答案卷上。(請記得標註標點符號。)

每題 2 分，共 10 分。(錯一字扣 0.5 分，扣完不倒扣。)

1. 用分詞構句(S+V..., V-ing/p.p....)來改寫以下句子。

Dave kept checking his smartphone in class, and he didn't look at his teacher even once.

出自【課本 U5】P.115

2. 用地方副詞/地方副詞片語倒裝句(Adverbs of place+V+S,)來改寫以下句子。

The grand Statue of Liberty stood in front of their eyes.

出自【課本 U5】P.115

3. 用分裂句(It is/was...that S+V.)來強調以下畫底線字詞來改寫句子。

Dad first met Mom in this comic book store.

出自【課本 U6】P.139

4. 因為極端的氣候變化，許多種動物已經從地球上消失。

出自【All in One U4】P.31

5. 根據研究，如果孩童長時間接觸暴力電玩遊戲，可能會發展出暴力行為。

出自【All in One U6】P.45

六、單字手寫(占 40 分)

說明:

請將空格中的單字寫在作答卷上，字首字尾之提示字都需填入，若未按說明填答，該題以零分計算。

例如: 題目 a e 需填入之正確答案為 apple，若只填 ppl 即便正確也以零分計算。

每題 2 分，共 40 分。

1. Marc felt that leading his basketball team to the city final was his greatest a t of the year.
2. For busy people like the president of a country, good time m t is of great importance.
3. The students in the class showed great c y in the wide range of topics they chose for their articles.
4. The magician will give a p e of his best tricks at the end of the evening show.
5. The little beeps that your phone makes help you stay a t to new e-mails, messages, and posts.
6. 這間餐廳因為附近魚市場的臭味而不太受歡迎。(1 格 1 分)
7. The restaurant was not very popular the smell of the seafood market nearby.
在雕像從廣場消失後，警方便進行調查。(1 格 1 分，請記得修改動詞時態)
8. After the statue went missing from the square, the police an investigation.

出自【課本 U4】P.88-93

9. Most shops post their business hours on their Facebook pages for the public's c e.
10. Chocolate is delicious for most people, but did you know that it can be p s to dogs?
11. It is every person's responsibility to save the earth's natural e t for our sons and daughters.
12. Silly jokes should only be told at the p r place and time.
13. The police found a chemical s e at the murder scene and are doing tests on it right now.
14. Lily 喜歡獨自去釣魚，這樣她才可以聆聽大海的聲音。(1 格 1 分)
15. Lily loves to go fishing her , so she can listen to the sound of the sea.
16. 這家人對於去哪家餐廳無法達成共識，所以他們最後就待在家裡吃披薩。(1 格 1 分，請記得修改動詞時態)
17. The family couldn't agree on a restaurant to go to, so they staying home and eating pizza.

出自【課本 U5】P.110-114

18. In *Beauty and the Beast*, the dying rose s es the Beast's chance of becoming human again.
19. Sometimes Chinese speakers type "3Q" to r t the words "thank you" because "3Q" sounds like "thank you" in Chinese.
20. Asia is by far the world's largest c t in both size and population.
21. The book is about a girl who was sold into s y and made to work on a farm for years.
22. Beaches and water sports are the main a ns in Kenting.
23. 一直以來這家麵店外面都有長長的排隊人龍，因為他們做的麵是全鎮上最棒的。(1 格 1 分)
24. The noodle shop has a long line of people outside , because they make the best noodles in town.

出自【課本 U6】P.132-136

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第一學期第二次段考《高一》英文科作答卷

考試範圍：課內 L4-L6(含習作、All in One、隨堂卷)，Kuso 英文法 CH2 時式，學測字彙王 U4-U6
電腦讀卡代碼：02
年 班 號 姓名

第貳部分:非選擇題(占 58 分)

說明:本部分共有兩大題，請依各題指示作答，答案請寫在答案卷上，若因字跡潦草，致評閱人員無法清楚辨識，其後果由考生自行承擔。作答使用筆尖較粗之黑色或深藍色墨水筆書寫，且不得使用鉛筆。

四、閱讀素養題型(第二部分)；(占 8 分)

說明:
第 28 題至第 34 題，請依上文文意指示，完成以下文氏圖填答，1 格 1 分，答案請寫在答案卷上，若因字跡潦草，致評閱人員無法清楚辨識，其後果由考生自行承擔。作答使用筆尖較粗之黑色或深藍色墨水筆書寫，且不得使用鉛筆。

28.	29.	30.	31. (1 格 1 分)
32.	33.	34.	

五、句子改寫與翻譯(占 10 分)

說明:
請依提示改寫英文句子或中譯英，並將答案寫在答案卷上。(請記得標註標點符號。)
每題 2 分，共 10 分。(錯一字扣 0.5 分，扣完不倒扣。)

1. 用分詞構句(S+V..., V-ing/p.p....)來改寫以下句子。

Dave kept checking his smartphone in class, and he didn't look at his teacher even once.

出自【課本 U5】P.115

2. 用地方副詞/地方副詞片語倒裝句(Adverbs of place+V+S.)來改寫以下句子。

The grand Statue of Liberty stood in front of their eyes.

出自【課本 U5】P.115

3. 用分裂句(It is/was...that S+V.)來強調以下畫底線字詞來改寫句子。

Dad first met Mom in this comic book store.

出自【課本 U6】P.139

4. 因為極端的氣候變化，許多種動物已經從地球上消失。

出自【All in One U4】P.31

5. 根據研究，如果孩童長時間接觸暴力電玩遊戲，可能會發展出暴力行為。

出自【All in One U6】P.45

六、單字手寫(占 40 分)

說明：

請將空格中的單字寫在作答卷上，字首字尾之提示字都需填入，若未按說明填答，該題以零分計算。

例如：題目 a _ e 需填入之正確答案為 apple，若只填 _ ppl 即便正確也以零分計算。
每題 2 分，共 40 分。

1	2	3	4	5
6 (片語 1 格 1 分)	7 (片語 1 格 1 分)	8	9	10
11	12	13 (片語 1 格 1 分)	14 (片語 1 格 1 分)	15
16	17	18	19	20 (片語 1 格 1 分)

恭喜完成第二次段考《高一》英文科作答卷！

科目畫卡代碼：02

壹、單一選擇題（請劃卡作答，卡片劃錯扣五分）

I. 綜合測驗（40%，一題兩分）

The Day of the Dead is a Mexican holiday 1 families welcome back the souls of the deceased family members for a brief 2. Throughout the festival, Mexicans celebrate death with joy and humor 3 mourning it with sorrow. On the Day of the Dead, families will first give the spirits a warm reception 4 colorful altars in their homes, 5 they place the departed loved ones' pictures and favorite foods. Then, they will head to the cemeteries around midnight, and cheerfully 6 or silently pray till morning, 7 the horrifying graveyard into a venue of joy and celebration. On the streets, various performances and parades are held throughout the festival. Many people dress up in skeleton costumes 8 their faces 8 resembling skulls. As we can see, Mexicans portray death in a more positive light, and they are recognizing it 9 a natural part of the life cycle. They would embrace this inevitable experience 10 refuse to face it. This is the true meaning behind the Day of the Dead.

- 1 (A) where (B) what (C) when (D) which
- 2 (A) revolution (B) rebel (C) reservation (D) reunion
- 3 (A) with a view to (B) instead of (C) in honor of (D) in order to
- 4 (A) to set up (B) to setting up (C) by setting up (D) for setting up
- 5 (A) where (B) who (C) which (D) that
- 6 (A) flow (B) feast (C) flourish (D) flirt
- 7 (A) transform (B) to transform (C) to transforming (D) transforming
- 8 (A) with; to paint (B) on; painting (C) with; painted (D) on; painted
- 9 (A) as (B) by (C) in (D) for
- 10 (A) either (B) neither (C) more than (D) rather than

Last summer, Laura went on a trip to Vienna, Austria. 11 deep love for works of art, she spent much time 12 a number of museums and art galleries. One of them was the Albertina Museum, where she saw Albrecht Durer's famous *Praying Hands*. On seeing this masterpiece 13 in the early 16th century, she felt deeply touched. It seemed that the painting told a touching story and was 14 strong emotions. She couldn't help wondering 15 lay beneath the surface of these two 16, pale hands. She also wondered 17 they showed signs of labor and suffering. As soon as she returned to the hotel, she started to search on the Internet for information about it. To her surprise, she found that the story behind was just 18 touching as the image 19. It was not until then 20 she knew how much Albrecht's brother had sacrificed for him. She finally realized why this painting has been so admired and appreciated for hundreds of years.

- 11 (A) Having (B) By having (C) To have (D) Having been
- 12 (A) to visit (B) visiting (C) visited (D) visits
- 13 (A) create (B) creating (C) creates (D) created
- 14 (A) exposed to (B) aware of (C) scared of (D) filled with
- 15 (A) what (B) who (C) that (D) whether
- 16 (A) delicate (B) grateful (C) rough (D) talented
- 17 (A) where (B) whom (C) why (D) that
- 18 (A) such (B) as (C) more (D) much

- 19 (A) itself (B) herself (C) that (D) its own
20 (A) where (B) that (C) when (D) what

II. 課外字彙及文法 (30% , 21-30 題 , 一題一分 ; 31-40 題 , 一題兩分)

- 21 Although there is clear evidence that the politician took bribes, he denies his _____. (A) justice (B) proof (C) criminal (D) guilt
22 Frank doesn't like private schools because of their _____ on hair length and their strict dress code. (A) plots (B) murders (C) regulations (D) violations
23 After graduating from college, Bob thought of going into _____; he wanted to become a member of Parliament. (A) territory (B) politics (C) diplomat (D) empire
24 The residents wrote a letter to the local _____, hoping the officials in charge would help them solve the problem. (A) salespersons (B) authorities (C) properties (D) elections
25 The old model went out of _____ five years ago; it is no longer on the market. (A) production (B) program (C) wealth (D) profession
26 To sell a new product, manufacturers often invest a large sum of money on its _____. (A) promotion (B) occupation (C) inflation (D) employment
27 Wendy has no medical _____ to cover his visit to the doctor. (A) investment (B) insurance (C) luxury (D) management
28 The latest _____ reports show Mr. Powell's company has been growing over the last two years. (A) wealthy (B) penalty (C) financial (D) exchange
29 Helen made a _____ of half a million dollars by selling her apartment downtown. (A) program (B) pirate (C) poll (D) profit
30 The _____ of Foreign Affairs is in charge of issuing visas (簽證). (A) Embassy (B) Emperor (C) Congress (D) Ministry
31 Lily is _____ handle the difficult situation. We should help her. (A) stupid enough to (B) smart enough to (C) too young to (D) so young to
32 Rita is not only capable but also considerate. She is a nice person _____. (A) that I can make friends (B) to work with (C) whom I like to be (D) to be talked to
33 It is not _____ early _____ for a rainy day. (A) too; to make preparations (B) too; that we get ready (C) so; that we make preparations (D) so; to get ready
34 To live a happy life _____ everyone's deepest desire. (A) is (B) are (C) be (D) have been
35 Which of the following is **CORRECT**? (A) Not knowing what could I say to comfort her, I could do nothing but watch her cry. (B) It was kind for Nancy to talk to me and give me support when I felt depressed. (C) He seems to have been a billionaire. (D) Mike works out every day with a view to lose weight.
36 The road to success is full of hardships and challenges. _____ success can be achieved _____ them. (A) Neither; nor (B) Every; with (C) All; because of (D) No; without
37 With many people _____ for help, the government is forced to take action immediately. (A) ask (B) asked (C) asking (D) to ask
38 The man said that it was his wife's support _____ led him to success. (A) that (B) what (C) and (D) how
39 _____ along the path leading up to the temple, I felt relaxed with my heart full of peace. (A) To be walking (B) Walking (C) To walk (D) Walked
40 _____ my dad _____ my mom is going to pick me up today. My uncle will give me a ride instead. (A) Not only; but also (B) Not; but (C) Either; or (D) Neither; nor

III. 閱讀測驗 (6% , 一題三分)

To see the best sights in nature, you sometimes have to put in a little extra work. Jiaming Lake, in Taitung County, is one of those sights. For many people, this mountain lake is one of the most beautiful places in Taiwan. It is 3,310 meters above sea level, and it's also the second-highest lake in Taiwan.

Jiaming Lake's oval shape and smooth surface have been appreciated by people for centuries. In Chinese, it's often compared to an angel's tear. The local Bunun people call it the "moon's mirror." They say that the moon comes to Jiaming Lake every night to look at its reflection.

On clear days, many visitors to the lake say that it looks as blue as a sapphire. However, its appearance can change a lot in different weather. In winter, the lake can turn black when it freezes. On cloudy days, gray-white fog moves over its surface. All year long, Jiaming Lake offers something unexpected to visitors.

You need to walk quite a bit to experience Jiaming Lake's magical views for yourself. The Jiaming Lake National Trail is only 13 kilometers long. However, it takes most people three days to complete it, as the trail leads hikers over two mountain peaks.

Before you put on your walking shoes, there are a couple of things you should do. First, you'll need to get official permission, as only 176 people are allowed to stay on the trail overnight. Second, consider getting a guide to take you to the top. The trail is quite tough, so it's important that you travel with an experienced hiker.

The trail will take you up more than 1,000 meters. You'll hike through tall forests and pass by lovely secret spots like Blackwater Pond. Along the way, you'll spend two nights in mountain cabins. Finally, you'll be rewarded for your hard work when you see the sapphire blue of Jiaming Lake. (The article is cited from *English 4U No.259, Unit 2*)

41 What is the best title for this article? (A) My Most Unforgettable Trip to Jiaming Lake (B)

Jiaming Lake: Taiwan's Sapphire Secret (C) How to Preserve the Wild Life in Jiaming Lake (D) Clean-Up Program in Jiaming Lake

42 Based on the article, which of the following is TRUE? (A) You are free to visit Jiaming Lake whenever you want to. (B) You had better experience the Jiaming Lake Trail alone so that you can enjoy the serenity of the lake. (C) You probably have to spend three months finishing the Jiaming Lake National Trail. (D) You are more likely to be able to admire the sapphire blue of Jiaming Lake when the sun brightly shines.

貳、非選擇題 (請在答案卷上作答)

I. 文意字彙 (10% , 一題一分)

- 1 That singer has a d ve voice, so I can always recognize her songs right away.
- 2 Those who pte in the marathon can receive a T-shirt bearing the logo of the activity as a souvenir.
- 3 Most people choose big cities like New York, Paris, or Tokyo as their dns, while I prefer places that are off the beaten path to avoid the hustle and bustle.
- 4 Robin is out of work at the moment, so he can't ard to go on an expensive vacation.
- 5 Some wild animals have to adapt to (適應) hh environments and struggle to survive.
- 6 Highly capable, Sandra is full of a on to one day have her own business.

- 7 Hard work and good time management are e al elements (要素) in obtaining good grades.
 8 Taipei 101, which is the tallest skyscraper in Taiwan, is the country's most famous l k.
 9 The audience watched in amazement the g ul movements of the ballet dancers on the stage.
 10 My mother usually prepares a great feast on special o ns, such as birthdays or Christmas.

II. 翻譯填充 (10%，一格一分)

- 1 我花了好幾個小時試著說服我爸買一部新筆電給我，但卻徒勞無功。I spent hours trying to persuade my dad to buy me a new laptop, but _____.
 2 Kevin 出眾的身高讓他在人群中很顯眼。Kevin's exceptional height makes him _____ in a group of people.
 3 吳季剛在為蜜雪兒·歐巴馬夫人設計在歐巴馬總統就職典禮上穿的禮服後，一炮而紅。Jason Wu _____ a _____ after he designed the dress worn by Michelle Obama at President Obama's inauguration.
 4 如果你提早一個月訂票，可以有九折的折扣。You can get a 10% discount if you book the tickets a month _____.

III. 混合題：(5%，第 1 及 2 題，一題一分；第 3 題三分)

The chart below introduces how different countries celebrate Ghost Festival.

Japan	The Obon Festival is the Japanese version of the Ghost Festival. It is a day for the Japanese to remember their deceased relatives. Paper lanterns are hung to guide the dead, and dance parties are held in parks and temples.
Indonesia	Indonesians gather around temples and bring offerings for the deceased. They also throw paper money to honor their late loved ones. A concert called "Getai" (song stage) is held to entertain the ghosts. The front row of seats must be empty to allow these "special" audience members to have a seat.
Singapore	In Singapore, people make paper offerings such as paper money, paper cars, and even paper jewelry to the deceased. In addition, lively concerts performed by singers, dancers, and other entertainers are held to celebrate the Ghost Festival.
Malaysia	Ghost Festival celebrations in Malaysia are similar to those in Singapore. Concert-style performances such as Chinese opera and Chinese puppet shows are held to entertain the dead visitors.
Taiwan	People set tables for offerings, which include chicken, pork, fruit, cake, and candy. Feasts are prepared for the ghosts, and people eat these feasts after the offering ceremony has been completed. They also burn incense and paper money for the dead.

- 1 According to the chart, which of the following would be **LEAST likely** to be seen when visitors take part in the Ghost Festival? (A) Puppet shows. (B) Gold jewelry. (C) Paper lanterns. (D) Food offerings.
 2 Which of the following statements is **TRUE**? (A) Only Indonesia and Singapore hold performances to honor the dead. (B) During Obon Festival, lanterns are hung to defend the living against the dead. (C) In Taiwan, the offering ceremony is not complete until people feast on the offerings. (D) In Indonesia, a concert is held to please the dead in the festival celebration.
 3 According to the chart, what countries offer **paper money** to the dead during the Ghost Festival?

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第一學期第二次段考

高二英文答案卷

班級：_____ 座號：_____ 姓名：_____

非選擇題 (總分：25 分)

I. 文意字彙 (10%，一題一分)

1	2	3	4
5	6	7	8
9	10		

II. 翻譯填充 (10%，一格一分)

1	2		3
		4	

III. 混合題：(5%，第 1 及 2 題，一題一分；第 3 題三分)

1	2
3	

高雄市立鼓山高中 109 學年度第一學期第二次段考《高三》

英文科試題卷

範圍：三民高中英文第五冊 L5~L7+妙妙卷 U9.U12.U13 6 年 班 號 姓名

電腦讀卡代碼:02 請將選擇題答案劃記於卡片上，基本資料劃記錯誤扣 5 分

壹、選擇題 92%

一、課外字彙選擇配合題(10 題 每題 1 分 共 10 分)

A confronted	B complimented	C inquired	D disputed	AB transformed	AC infected
--------------	----------------	------------	------------	----------------	-------------

- () 1 Despite the leader's personal controversy, such as the affair with a married woman, no one his contributions to the country.
- () 2 Within a few weeks, this caterpillar has into a butterfly.
- () 3 The teacher Nelson about cheating on the test, but he denied it.
- () 4 While taking our order, the waiter about our food preferences and made some useful suggestions.
- () 5 Research shows that people who have recovered from COVID-19 might not get lifetime immunity. In other words, they might get with the virus again.

A motive	B flatter	C solid	D minority	AB modest	AC profession
----------	-----------	---------	------------	-----------	---------------

- () 6 The continual melting of high-elevation glaciers is evidence that global warming is truly happening.
- () 7 I'm afraid this type of pants doesn't you. It makes you look at least four kilograms heavier.
- () 8 Over the past ten years, there has been a rising trend of the slasher career. Instead of pursuing one single , a slasher works multiple jobs at the same time.
- () 9 A random shooting took place in a mall downtown this Tuesday, causing five deaths and dozens of injuries. The police are investigating the gunman's for the attack.
- () 10 The development plan was welcomed by most residents. Only a of people were opposed to it.

二、詞彙及慣用語選擇題 (18 題 每題 1 分 共 18 分)

- () 11 The Japanese attack on Pearl Harbor was an important event that marked a turning point in WWII.
- (A) historic (B) radical (C) notable (D) crooked
- () 12 Claire was once harshly scolded by her boss in public, and she regards it as the most moment in her life.
- (A) ashamed (B) shameful (C) shame (D) shameless
- () 13 The curved section of the road is where car accidents happen most frequently, so its straightening becomes a matter of .
- (A) annoyance (B) investment (C) vegetation (D) urgency
- () 14 The Umbrella Movement in Hong Kong has been credited with helping to protect the and individual rights of citizens there.
- (A) oppressin (B) demonstration (C) liberty (D) trend
- () 15 For carrying out some policies that made Japan a modern country, the Meiji Emperor in Japanese history as a great statesman.
- (A) went down (B) put forward (C) told off (D) lived out
- () 16 It is quite safe for children to play in the end of this pool, for it is only ankle-deep.
- (A) exile (B) assessment (C) trauma (D) shallow
- () 17 Much to Mr. Emerson's , the people sitting next to him kept on talking throughout the entire

movie.

- (A) annoyance (B) oasis (C) subordinate (D) harassment
- () 18 The exhaust gas _____ by the factory is poisonous. It has greatly affected the local air quality and the health of the residents nearby.
(A) plagued (B) emitted (C) trapped (D) taunted
- () 19 After the new law was _____, taxes for many low-income families were lowered, directly relieving their economic burden.
(A) implemented (B) transformed (C) assembled (D) imposed
- () 20 The proposal Mr. Lin _____ last week has very little chance of being accepted by the committee.
(A) put forward (B) got over (C) stood out (D) threw up
- () 21 Do not just sit and wait _____ for a good chance to come to you. You have to take the initiative and create chances for yourself.
(A) consciously (B) passively (C) reasonably (D) subjectively
- () 22 When you enter a building, be sure to look behind you and hold the door open for someone coming through the same door. It is a common _____ in many cultures.
(A) process (B) courtesy (C) acceptance (D) operation
- () 23 Karen and Davis had very different opinions on that issue, and they ended up _____ insults at each other.
(A) hurling (B) halting (C) healing (D) assaulting
- () 24 The law _____ the way for changes in employment rights for women. It created a situation in which women would be paid equally.
(A) trapped (B) emitted (C) lessened (D) paved
- () 25 The staff of this airline company staged a _____ to protest excessive workload and low pay.
(A) capital (B) demonstration (C) discord (D) symphony
- () 26 Students should learn to protect themselves from _____ in school.
(A) anticipation (B) deadline (C) supervision (D) harassment
- () 27 The coach _____ each player's performance before deciding the starting lineup for the game.
(A) evaluated (B) detected (C) generated (D) anticipated
- () 28 Mr. Volk assigned each group a task—to _____ the selected novels into a two-page summary.
(A) condense (B) incense (C) disperse (D) uncover
- 三、單選文法題 (10 題 每題 1 分 共 10 分)
- () 29 Iris can't deal well with two things at the same time _____ the reason why she quits her stable job to stay home taking care of her baby.
(A), that is (B), when is (C), which is (D) when is
- () 30 Many blacks dreamed of living in a nation _____ their children could play together with white kids.
(A) which (B) when (C) where (D) what
- () 31 _____ the brain scan of the patient, the doctor discovered that the left side of the patient's brain was seriously damaged. 請選擇錯誤的選項
(A) Examining (B) Examined (C) By examining (D) When examining
- () 32 _____ her boyfriend kissing a girl on the street, tears rolled down her cheeks.
(A) Seeing (B) Seen (C) To be seen (D) When she saw
- () 33 Keen to win the championship, our team defeated the opponent and won the game _____ one point.
(A) by (B) for (C) with (D) to
- () 34 Your smartphone's battery is running out. It's time you _____ it.
(A) to charge (B) charging (C) charged (D) charge
- () 35 _____ from the outer space, the earth looks like a blue ball.
(A) To see (B) Seeing (C) Seen (D) Saw
- () 36 At night, no matter _____ the local climate is, the release of heat stored up during the day creates a

heat island effect.

- () 37 James has to quit dancing for a while, _____ it will take a couple of months for his leg to fully recover.
(A) when (B) which (C) what (D) where
(A) as long as (B) for (C) though (D) even if
() 38 _____ a gas leak, the explosion brought almost all the economic activity in this area to a halt.
(A) Resulted in (B) Resulting in (C) Resulted from (D) Resulting from

四、課文綜合測驗題 (20 小題 每小題 1.5 分 共 30 分)

A

Cities can be extremely hot in summer. The reason is what we call the “urban heat island” (UHI) effect. Cities with population of a million or more can be one to three degrees ___39___ warmer than the surrounding areas. People, buildings, and the machinery ___40___ the cities hotter. Air conditioning, ___41___, can raise temperatures. ___42___ factor is the lack of reflectiveness in cities. It causes the concrete buildings to absorb more of the sun's heat. According to a recent study, ___43___, the local climate may be the main factor behind the UHI effect. The researchers claim that in humid areas, cities are usually three degrees warmer than the neighboring countryside. In dry areas, the ___44___ occurs. Some cities there experience no UHI effect at all. When a UHI effect takes place, heat gets trapped in the shallow layer of the atmosphere near the surface. More often than not, the center of a city tends to be much warmer than the middle of a town. An effective solution ___45___ the UHI effect is increasing the reflectiveness of the city. It would ___46___ the amount of heat the city absorbs during the day. One good way is to have the roofs ___47___ white. In so doing, less air conditioning would be needed to ___48___ the heat.

- () 39 (A) centimeter (B) centigrade (C) century (D) temperature
() 40 (A) let (B) make (C) have (D) get
() 41 (A) as a result (B) in a sense (C) for instance (D) on the contrary
() 42 (A) Another (B) Other (C) The other (D) Any
() 43 (A) besides (B) in spite (C) therefore (D) though
() 44 (A) operation (B) opposite (C) opposition (D) composition
() 45 (A) on (B) at (C) to (D) about
() 46 (A) lessen (B) less (C) worsen (D) worse
() 47 (A) to painted (B) painting (C) painted (D) paint
() 48 (A) join hands with (B) balance out (C) stand up for (D) wind up

B

Verbal abuse occurs when someone says something impolite or offensive, especially when that person is really angry. Verbal abuse ___49___ many forms. It's one such example of an active assault when a boss scolds an employee and calls him or her an idiot. On the other hand, home may well be the ___50___ place that most people expect verbal abuse to happen in, but it happens there as well when a parent insults a child frequently. Verbal abuse can also be ___51___, and this type of abuse takes place when a child is neglected or when his/her opinions are ___52___.

For those with much exposure ___53___ verbal abuse, they will have low self-esteem and may be troubled by emotional problems. At times, so deep are the scars that some victims begin to suffer from post-traumatic stress disorder. ___54___ depressed and hopeless, these people may be more ___55___ to commit suicide. Additionally, victims of verbal abuse often ___56___ imposing this pain on others. They do so because this is the only way to release emotions that they know. In other cases, the ___57___ continues because a victim may ___58___ want to recover power, and becoming an abuser is one way to achieve the goal.

- () 49 (A) in (B) makes (C) takes (D) occupies
 () 50 (A) last (B) least (C) first (D) only
 () 51 (A) active (B) reflective (C) passive (D) radical
 () 52 (A) plagued (B) supervised (C) incensed (D) discounted
 () 53 (A) with (B) by (C) for (D) to
 () 54 (A) Left (B) To be left (C) Having left (D) To leave
 () 55 (A) possible (B) possibly (C) likely (D) like
 () 56 (A) end out (B) wind up (C) turn up (D) take up
 () 57 (A) vicious cycle (B) blessing in disguise (C) common sense (D) global warming
 () 58 (A) discourteously (B) subordinately (C) unconsciously (D) traumatically

五、文意選填 (8 小題 每小題 2 分 16 分)

A	highlight	B	civil	C	fake	D	where
AB	when	AC	break out	AD	historically	BC	discriminated

Protests over the death of a black man at the hands of American police made international news in the spring and summer of 2020. These protests served to __ 59 __ how the US still struggles with __ 60 __ rights.

Police in Minneapolis, Minnesota, killed George Floyd while attempting to arrest him after a store clerk thought that a \$20 bill Floyd used was __ 61 __. Floyd's killing caused protests regarding police brutality to __ 62 __ in many cities. Racial tensions are never far from boiling over in the US, a country __ 63 __ the legacy of mistreatment of black people still lives on. Black people tend to be arrested easily and receive harsher sentences than white people. Internationally, the US has __ 64 __ supported racist governments. It backed South Africa's government during the apartheid(種族隔離) era, __ 65 __ the black majority was

__ 66 __ against by the white minority. As unease over racial problems demonstrates, the US continues to have problems achieving equal relations between races.

五、閱讀測驗題 (4 小題 每小題 2 分 共 8 分)

Whether you call it a typhoon or a hurricane, you'll agree that a huge tropical storm is a big problem. What's more, this kind of extreme weather is expected to get worse in the future because of climate change. Powerful storms of this kind already damage buildings and kill people every year. Now, some scientists think there's a way to reduce the problem with technology that we already have: wind turbines.

Wind turbines generate electricity using the motion created by wind pushing their propellers. Normally, this doesn't take very much energy away from the wind. If a country put enough turbines offshore, however, it could use major storms as a source of renewable power and lower the risk they pose at the same time. A team of engineers in the US has calculated that by reducing wind strength, offshore turbines could save areas near the ocean from flooding. While the turbines wouldn't completely prevent floods, the water could be brought down to a less serious level. Many cities in the southeastern US are on the coast and are often at the risk of damage from hurricanes. That makes this proposed initiative attractive to states like Louisiana, Texas, and Florida.

The engineers estimated that the power of hurricanes could be greatly reduced by means of an offshore set of thousands of turbines. This number is much larger than even the current largest offshore wind farm, though. For that reason, the team doesn't expect this idea to be fully realized. Rather, they proposed the project in order to encourage future research. The number of wind farms in the world may increase significantly in the future. When that happens, such research could be very important. Understanding more about the way wind turbines interact with the weather patterns around them will help engineers pick out the

best places to put them.

67 What is this passage mainly about?

- (A) How wind turbines work.
- (B) The impact of climate change.
- (C) Offshore wind farms in the US.
- (D) A novel use of wind turbines.

68 According to the passage, what are massive offshore wind farms capable of doing?

- (A) Generating enough power for all the US states to use.
- (B) Helping to prevent the occurrence of extreme weather events.
- (C) Weakening the strength of powerful storms like hurricanes.
- (D) Protecting coastal areas from flood damage once and for all.

69 What is implied about the initiative proposed by some US engineers?

- (A) It is difficult to completely carry out at present.
- (B) It is not supported by the US government.
- (C) It will be put into practice in the near future.
- (D) It will lead to less reliance on wind power.

70 What does the underlined pronoun “**that**” in the last paragraph refer to?

- (A) The necessity of building more wind turbines.
- (B) The global increase in wind turbine use.
- (C) The unexpected growth of wind energy.
- (D) The possibility of green power generation.

此張為答案卷，請交監考老師收回(不必撕開)

貳、非選擇題 8% (請將答案寫在答案卷上)

6 年 班 號 姓名

1 隨著幾乎每個地方都可上網，許多人喜歡玩手遊甚於參加一些戶外活動。

2 然而，世界衛生組織 (WHO) 將手遊上癮視為一種會導致憂鬱症和社會隔離的心理疾病。

